
 
 

Council – Agenda – Tuesday, 10 December 2024 

 

MOTION ON NOTICE 
Councillor Dr Mark Siebentritt will move a motion and seek a seconder for the matter shown below to 
facilitate consideration by the Council: 
‘That -  

Administration write to the South Australian Motor Sport Board requesting that further improvements to 
communications with residents living in the City be implemented as of 2025, with respect to the impact of the 
VAILO Adelaide 500, including making information more readily accessible on the timing of events occurring into 
the evening that cause noise disruptions for local residents.’ 
 

 

ADMINISTRATION COMMENT 
 
1. The South Australian Motor Sport Board (SAMSB) employ a Community Engagement Officer to manage 

public communications, notifications and enquiries in the months leading up to the Adelaide 500 event. 

2. The SAMSB instituted two mailouts of information to local businesses and residents ahead of the 2024 
event. One was undertaken in September, providing information on gate entry times, event attractions, and 
road closures, The second distribution in October included a brochure with more detailed information on 
event timings, road closure times and other event information.  

3. Council received seven complaints relating to the VAILO Adelaide 500 2024 event.  

4. Information regarding the VAILO Adelaide 500 event can be found on the event's website. As the official 
website for the event, this is the resource provided to all members of the community regarding detailed 
information on daily event offerings and timings. 

5. A City of Adelaide website was created ahead of this year’s VAILO Adelaide 500 event, to provide the 
community with information specifically related to road and Park Lands access. The webpage included an 
interactive map and details when the specific road closures would be implemented.  

6. Should Council resolve to support the proposed Motion, a letter will be sent to the South Australian Motor 
Sport Board requesting that further improvements to communications with residents living in the City be 
implemented as of 2025, with respect to the impact of VAILO Adelaide 500, including making information 
more readily accessible on the timing of events occurring into the evening that cause noise disruptions for 
local residents. 

 
Should the motion be carried, the following implications of this motion should be considered. Note any costs 
provided are estimates only – no quotes or prices have been obtained: 
Public consultation Not applicable 
External consultant advice Not applicable 
Legal advice / litigation (eg contract 
breach) 

Not applicable 
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Impacts on existing projects Not applicable 
Budget reallocation Not applicable 
Capital investment Not applicable 
Staff time in preparing the workshop / 
report requested in the motion 

Not applicable 

Other Not applicable 
Staff time in receiving and preparing 
this administration comment 

To prepare this administration comment in response to the motion on 
notice took approximately 5 hours. 
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